
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
December 20, 2021 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday December 20, 2021. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Dave 
Wiesbrock, Bob Folty, Heather Sherman, Tom Goskusky, Todd Anderson, Jessica 
Bonnell and Mark Zimmer. Robert Steele was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited.  

 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• Water bills are done. 
• The minutes of November’s meeting were presented and approved. 

A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 
 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved except a bill from Town 
& Country. A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark 
Zimmer. 

 

  Police Report – N/A 
• A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Todd Anderson to 

promote Officer Aaron Quercigrossa to police chief contingent on 
him being able to work 15 hrs/wk. A raise was also passed to pay 
officers $19/hr and the chief $22.50/hr.  

 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 

• New snow route signs were put up. 

• Talked to Eric Skinner to program Well #4 when construction is 
complete. 

• Fixed Bailey Creek Subdivision lights. 
 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• No bids were turned in for the Tennis Court. Still reaching out to a 
few companies to get a couple bids. 

• A motion was made by Bob Folty and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to 

accept a bid from Jake Lemrise to repair tile on the old nursery 
property in the amount of $4,336.00. 

 



Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele (absent) 
• N/A 

 
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

• Huge pile of debri on 2nd St. Needs to be removed! 
 
A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to adjourn 
meeting at 8:20 P.M. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 


